
St. John’s Lutheran Church
March, 2024

Location: 1253 County Road J, Little Suamico, WI

Mailing Address:
PO Box 55, Little Suamico, WI 54141

Office Phone: 920-826-7785
Website: www.stjohnlittlesuamico.org

Email: stjohnsls@stjohnlittlesuamico.org

Pastor Stacy Malzhan
Emergency Contact# 906-202-4415 (text ok)

Karie Peters
Office Manager, Director of Family & Youth Ministry

Janet Francies, Jan LaSota, JP Peterson
Keyboardists

Office Hours---
Monday - Thursday, 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.
Call for an appointment with Pastor Stacy.

Gather Grow Go

http://www.stjohnlittlesuamico.org


Dear Ones of St. John’s-

Matthew 25:14-29 is Jesus’ parable of the talents. It’s a significant parable about investments. A
rich man delegates the management of his wealth to his servants, much as investors in today’s
markets do. He gives five talents (a large unit of money) to the first servant, two talents to the
second, and one talent to the third. Two of the servants earn 100 percent returns by trading with
the funds, but the third servant hides the money in the ground and earns nothing. The rich man
returns, rewards the two who made money, but severely punishes the servant who did nothing.

The meaning of the parable extends far beyond financial investments. God has given each of us a
wide variety of gifts, and God expects us to employ those gifts in God’s service. It is not
acceptable merely to put those gifts on a closet shelf and ignore them. Like the three servants, we
do not have gifts of the same degree. The return God expects of us is commensurate with the
gifts we have been given. The servant who received one talent was not condemned for failing to
reach the five-talent goal; he was condemned because he did nothing with what he was given.
The gifts we receive from God include skills, abilities, family connections, education,
experiences, and more (Isa 28:24-26, Romans 12:6-8, 1 Cor. 12:7-10). The point of the parable is
that we are to use whatever we have been given for God’s purposes. This parable tells us that we
are to invest our lives, not waste them. This is part of the stewardship we are called to as
disciples of Christ.

Beginning this month, you will see that our “announcements” will be shared in our worship service. In our
Offertory, we will share the announcements of our church life. This is an expression of our gifts to God as we
are called to service. The catch is, you will need to be a bit of a planner. Announcements that you would
like included in the service need to be in the office by Wednesdays so we can plan accordingly for
that part of the worship service. And yes, our announcements are part of our worship to God, and we are
also giving thanks for the work we are called into in Christ’s name. Also, you will need to approach the
lectern or use the wireless microphone for your announcement as those watching our service online may
feel called to respond to the different things we are sharing.

Stewardship is about utilizing and managing all resources God has provided us and in turn we
use them for the betterment of humanity and God’s creation, to God’s glory. Stewardship is more
than our financial gifts God has provided but also our spiritual gifts given to us by the Holy
Spirit: “to each is given the manifestation of the spirit for the common good.” 1 Cor. 12:7

I look forward to watching as the community of St. John’s listens to the call of the Spirit to the
varied activities we have coming up in the church, and how you will step up to share all the God-
given gifts you have received.

In Christ-

Pr. Stacy



Members and Friends of St. John’s,

In the past month, church council members have had the opportunity to participate in 2 events,
including a full day retreat on a Saturday in mid-February (a special thank you to Michelle Virtues for
hosting us) and a 2 hour Lay Leadership workshop the evening of February 22nd .

Despite having to give up my Saturday morning sleep-in day, the retreat was a wonderful day filled with
fellowship, learning, and planning. We used the Personality Compass quiz to explore our leadership
styles and how we can best use our strengths to support our work. As a “North-East” I’m assertive,
determined, and decisive; I like to move things forward and get things done. Not surprisingly, I’m
impatient, I lack creativity, and indecision is a pet peeve. I am that person who will ask forgiveness
rather than permission. Fortunately, we have a great mix of leadership styles on council to balance me
out!

We spent time discussing St. John’s mission and vision statements before participating in an activity to
set our top priorities for 2024 and another activity to identify our core values at St. John’s. More to
come on all of this soon! In the meantime, my question to you is: If you had to come up with 4 core
values for St. John’s, what would they be?

The virtual workshop, facilitated by Jim Ladoux of Vibrant Faith, was offered to us as part of the Living
Well Leading Well project that Pastor Stacy is participating in. The 2 hours flew past as Jim shared ideas,
insights, and challenged us to get to a place where, as a council and congregation, we are planning for at
least a year out instead of focusing on the next 45-90 days. Jim talked about having a growth mindset, a
willingness to try new or different ways of doing things. When we have a growth mindset, we are willing
to take risk and accept that even if we fail, we will have learned from the experience.

While I could go on about this for several more paragraphs (or pages), I’ve got 11 months ahead to do
so.😊

Blessings,
Sara Beth



Income & Worship Attendance Summary December, 2023

Actual Current
Month

Budget Current
Month

YTD Actual YTD Budget YTD Actual vs
Budget

Total Offerings $19,382.74 $12,241.67 $144,028.83 $146,900.00 ($2,871.17)

Total Income $25,113.05 $12,241.67 $202,548.13 $146,900.00 $55,648.13

Total Expenses $21,611.05 $17,398.40 $252,905.70 $196,875.02 ($56,030.68)

Profit/Loss
Net Cash
Increase/(Decrease)

$3,502.00 ($5,156.73) ($50,357.57) ($49,975.02) ($382.55)

Average Weekly Attendance for January (In-person attendance only) 79

Please feel free to contact the church office for a complete financial report.

2024 Council Information:
Sara Beth Holman- President, Stewardship Liaison Curt Anschutz- Building & Grounds Liaison
Tracey Krumrei- Vice President Michelle Marchand- Outreach Team Liaison
Shellie Virtues- Secretary Amy Spaude
Barb Dorn-Financial Secretary, Technology Team Liaison Betty Stevens- Outreach Team
Pastor Stacy Malzhan Rob Urbaniak- Youth & Education Team Liaison



Synod Mission Impact Report 2023



Easter Worship Schedule

Dinner Church
“Taste & See:

That the Lord is Good”
Held in the Fellowship Hall

6:00 pm
Wednesday, March 6
Wednesday, March 13
Wednesday, March 20

Easter Worship Assistants Needed

We are in need of Worship Assistants for Easter Services.
Please click on the link below to add your name or reply to this email and the office will do so for you.
http://docs.google.com/document/d/1G7V_HVt9oLLI_ZFz3yEGbXA_w8qHxaCuyssjb1alLdc/edit?usp=sharing

http://docs.google.com/document/d/1G7V_HVt9oLLI_ZFz3yEGbXA_w8qHxaCuyssjb1alLdc/edit?usp=sharing


Youth & Education

Sunday School
Sunday School takes place following Worship until 11:00 am
every Sunday. Children ages 3 and up are welcome to attend!
Children are always welcome to bring a friend as well! Please
see Miss Karie if you have any questions.

~The LYO is open to all Teens ages
6th through 12th Grades~

LYO Breakfast Club
Saturday, March 16th- Lock-In: Painting the LYO Room; Movie & Pizza Night!
Saturday, April 27th- TBD

LYO Bible Study
Sunday, March 17th
Following Worship in the LYO Room downstairs.

Confirmation (Now Called Club 9!)
3:00 pm - 6:00 pm
Sunday, March 3
Sunday, April 7

Introducing VBS 2024~
SCUBA!

Save the Dates
7/15/24~7/19/24
8:00 am - Noon



Family Ministry Outings

Get your tickets TODAY!!!!
From Nikky Urbaniak: “I'm excited to announce our very first in-person fundraiser! Grab your family and friends
and join us for a fun night! Come on out for a baseball game and support Dolly Parton's Imagination Library -
Little Suamico! On Thursday, June 13th, we'll be heading out to cheer on the Rockers at Capital Credit Union
Park. Tickets are $15 and include a hat! A portion of the proceeds from each ticket will go directly into funding
books for children right here in our community! All donations stay local. You MUST use the link below or the QR
code for the special pricing...Dolly Parton's Imagination Library should show up on your ticket information in your
cart. We hope to see everyone there!
http://tinyurl.com/2ceswads

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Ftinyurl.com%2F2ceswads%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1sNjryEL2PwiyJvtFOljiI0G774H91INh3Y00O-AdQ5MJVinfFd2Vbg1A&h=AT30UwEJhaCXQVg-l5ZG37K3XGvrEZvcjUS-NVTb8SDlZCO7U7IAbUH9eDDzPW56uHdyGnW7t8duqhECLCz0flqRUEzQruotb6ZFY_ldO1BP9KwvOi6iVI2YI6SlNDde0ijD&__tn__=-UK-R&c[0]=AT2GMlo8QImCVZsEaaxrZgV-WVXft2F-EipmPNYDV9GCPDLeJ4vaX4DI8SfB1oZWbNbA2HCZ3JZSNVF8BUhwt7YhqlXJ3bMGt9Klt2EGKNhBxftdYJFo3gGorIriG7LNMowL3wVj13Qx_LfLvzZIvz6QMe0Vub3PxK5KomTzRXkhWaxEz_5t






First Communion will take place on
Palm Sunday, March 24, 2024.





In our Community



March 2024
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1
Office Closed

2
6pm
AA Meeting

3
9:00am
Worship Service
10:15am
Fellowship Hour
Sunday School

3:00pm-6:00pm
Club 9

4
Noon - 5:00 p.m.
Blood Drive
5:30pm
Worship Team
Meeting
6:30pm,
Building & Grounds

5
10:30am
Gentle Fitness
Class

11:30am
OCCA
Meal Site

6

6:00pm
Dinner Church

7 8
Office Closed

9
9:00am
First Communion
Workshop

6pm
AA Meeting

10 DST Begins
8:00am
Echoes of Faith
Rehearsal

9:00am
Worship Service

10:15am
Fellowship Hour
Sunday School
WELCA Meeting

11 12
10:30am
Gentle Fitness
Class
11:30am
OCCA
Meal Site
6:30pm
Council

13
6:00pm
Dinner Church

14 15
Office Closed

16
10:00 a.m.
Hop Into Spring
Painting Class

6pm
AA Meeting

17 St. Patrick’s Day
9:00am
Worship Service

10:15am
Fellowship
Sunday School
LYO Bible Study

18

5:30pm, Chimes
Choir Rehearsal

6:00pm
IRS Book Club

19
Foot Clinic
10:30am
Gentle Fitness
Class
11:30am
OCCA
Meal Site

20

6:00pm
Dinner Church

21

Articles for
Newsletter Due

22

Office Closed

23

6pm
AA Meeting

24 Palm Sunday

9:00am
Worship Service

10:15am
Fellowship
Sunday School

25 26
10:30am
Gentle Fitness
Class
11:30am
OCCA
Meal Site
5:30pm
Y&E Team

27 28
Maundy
Thursday

6:30 pm
Maundy
Thursday
Worship

29

Good
Friday

6:30pm
Good Friday
Worship

30
6pm
AA Meeting

Office Closed

31 Easter Sunday
7:00am,Worship
8:00am, Breakfast
9:00am,Worship





Service in the Church

January
Roger & Eunice Redlin

February
Nancy Valentine

Jessy & Jacqueline Haid
Jim & Joni Holtz
Bill & Kay Kissinger
Keith & Karen Kolstad
Bruce & Jan LaSota

Megan Raymaker
Sam & Brenda Walkowiak
Keith Werner
Janet Wiegman

Eric & Mary Ellen Hansen
Lorna Koch

Michelle Marchand
Nancy Moes

Bev & Dennis Possley
Renee Possley
George Zahorik

March
John & Mary Warren

April
Curt & Sindi Anschutz

Ashley Bloom
Len & Diana Brickett
Doug & Jenn Cassel
Scott & Tammy Kissinger

Dennis & Peg Mueller
Paul & Terri Poradek
Erin Willis

Mike & Beth Babik
Paul Delzer

Tim & Julie Eichman
Darrin & Alyssa Evans

Vic & Sandy Heitzkey
Mark & Joanne Risso

Shari Seidl
Rick & Nikki Yedica

May
Doug & Helen Malueg

June
Pam & Tracey Krumrei

Donn & Marie Behling
Dan & Kelly Deau
Jake & Nicole Dembroski
Shaun & Alana Eder

Brett & Holly King
Tom & Barbara King
Todd & Roxanne Kissinger
Scott & Amy Spaude

Jerry & Sara Arndt
Tina Bergh

Darrell & Carol Brehmer
Dan & JMarie Freis

Arlene Giese
Pam Giese

Ralph & Judith Kleczka
Fran Koski

Desiree Kozlovsky
Lisa Rosenberg
Rick Rosenberg

July
Bill & Lee Hoeft

August
Tim & Karen Heimerl

Tim & Brenda Bloom
Brian & Natasha Chapman
Nick & Kim Dunks
Jan Francies
Janet Heider
Bruce & Betsy Russell

Kevin & Wendy Smith
Kathie Surges
The Urbaniak Family
Larry & Lynne Wirtz
Jenny Yakes

Clayton & Brenda Kutska
Robert & Melissa Luedtke
Riley & Chuck McDermid

Darrell & Chris Naze

Ken & Susy Pagel
Chad & Kelly Stellmacher

Greg & Tammy Yager
Ken Yost

September
Duayne & Pat Rosenberg

October
Dave & Ginny Burkart

Pat Bastian
Travis & Renee Falkowski
Stephanie Hakkila
Jim & Brooke Hilbert

Todd & Sara Beth Holman
Steve & Angie Larsen
Larry Schmidtke
Dave Zimmerman

Joe & Lauri Cahoon-Draus
Bill Foster

Rob & Nancy Gleffe
Bill & Kelly Heier

Michael & Kim Mahr
Peggy Miller-Ponschock

Susan Mittelstaedt
Bob & Linda Slaby

November
Pat & Shellie Virtues

December
Jerry & Michelle Cooper

Peggy Bennett
Dennis & Dawn Brouillard
John & Dawn Demeny
Doris Fleck

Julie Kroupa
Sharon Schultz
Betty Stevens
Brian & Anne Virtues

Andy & Barb Dorn
Robin Schmit Dorn

Roger & Cheryl Lambert
Tom & Chris Lemke
Tim & Karie Peters

Tyler Sager
Diana Sefcik

Mark & Barbara Seiltz
Beth Wentz

Thank you to our February 2024 Service Group!



Please let Karie Peters know if you would like to join any Worship Assistant rotations for upcoming services.

Snow Removal Assistance Needed
Please contact the church office or
Sign up on the sheet in the Narthex

Faithful Servants for March
Worship Assistants are Needed for March Services.

Please see the sign-up sheet in the Narthex.
Sunday
March 3

Sunday
March 10

Sunday
March 17

Sunday
March 24

Easter
Sunday,
March 31
7:00 am

Easter
Sunday
March 31,
9:00am

Acolyte Payton & Easton
Eder

Madi Bloom Grace Wagner Brayden
Possley

Zach Steber Kaydence
Harper

Communion
Assistants

Payton Eder
Easton Eder
Bev Possley
Brayden Possley

Shellie Virtues
Madi Bloom
Two Needed

Lorna Koch
Three Needed

Brayden
Possley
Three Needed

Zach Steber
Three Needed

Kaydence
Harper
Three Needed

Communion
Steward

Lorna Koch Shellie Virtues Lorna Koch Helen Malueg Needed Needed

Greeters

The Eder Family

John Warren
One Needed

Tim & Karie
Peters
Grace Wagner

The Walkowiak
Family Two Needed Two Needed

Reader Rob Urbaniak Nikky Urbaniak Lauri
Cahoon-Draus

Betty Stevens Needed Needed

Scrip
Volunteers

Steve & Angie
Larsen

Susan
Mittelstaedt

Steve & Angie
Larsen

Susan
Mittelstaedt

Steve & Angie
Larsen

Susan
Mittelstaedt

Steve & Angie
Larsen

Susan
Mittelstaedt

Ushers John Warren
Lorna Koch

Steve & Angie
Larsen

Dave
Zimmerman

Andy Dorn
John Warren

Tracey &
Pamela
Krumrei

Pat & Shellie
Virtues

John Warren
Lorna Koch
Andy Dorn

The Cooper
Family

Technology
Team

Curt Anschutz Zach Steber Sara Beth
Holman

Kaydence
Harper

Needed Needed

Welcome
Center

Nancy Valentine Eunice Redlin Chris Naze John Warren Needed Needed

Offering
Counters

Kelly
Stellmacher*

Julie Eichman

Doug & Jenn*
Cassel

Betty Stevens*

Barb Dorn*
Rob & Nancy
Gleffe

Barb Dorn*
Dave & Ginny
Burkart

Needed



From the Church Office

Now that the Lighthouse is sent
online, make sure to update your
email with the church so you don’t
miss any of the important
information going out to members.

Please either write your
information on one of the green
cards located in the pews or send
an email to the church office.

All Announcements are
Due to the Office

NO LATER THAN THE
WEDNESDAY PRIOR TO

YOUR ANNOUNCEMENT DATE.

There are PRAYER CARDS in the Narthex beneath the
nametags and in the pews. If you have a special prayer request,
please complete the form and place it in the offering plate or
place it in the office mailbox. Your prayer will be added to the
Prayer List and will remain there for 3 weeks. If you wish to
have the person’s name continue to be listed, you must notify
the church office in writing on a prayer card or by email. Be
sure to let us know when someone may be removed from the
prayer list as well. If you have questions, please contact the
church office.

Please be sure to send your April Lighthouse submissions to the church office

no later than March 21st. God Bless!


